
RESOLUTION NO. 22-348 

 

LETTER IN SUPPORT FOR THE GATHERING INN’S APPLICATION TO THE 

CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH CARE SERVICES AND CALIFORNIA 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES COMMUNITY CARE EXPANSION PROGRAM 

 
 

WHEREAS, on June 3, 2022, the California Department of Health Care Services and 

Department of Social Services released a joint Request for Applications (RFA) for $570 million 

in infrastructure funding under the Community Care Expansion program for acquisition, 

construction, and rehabilitation to preserve and expand adult and senior care facilities serving 

Supplemental Security Income/State Supplementary Payment and Cash Assistance Program for 

Immigrants applicants and recipients, including those who are experiencing or at risk of 

homelessness; and 

 

WHEREAS, contingent on site control and funding, The Gathering Inn (TGI) is 

proposing a 30-bed medical respite center at 300 Elefa Street; and 

 

WHEREAS, TGI is pursuing an application for funding under this RFA to support the 

expansion of its medical respite center in Roseville; and 

 

WHEREAS, the proposed center will be an expansion of TGI’s current 10-bed medical 

respite center located in Auburn. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Roseville that 

City Staff is directed to prepare a Letter of Support for The Gathering Inn’s application to the 

California Department of Health Care Services and California Department of Social Services 

Community Care Expansion program for California Health and Human Services Agency 

infrastructure funding and said Letter of Support may be executed by the Mayor, or her designee, 

on behalf of the Council of the City of Roseville. 

 

PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Council of the City ofRoseville this  day of 

  , 2022, by the following vote on roll call: 
 

AYES COUNCILMEMBERS: 

NOES COUNCILMEMBERS: 

ABSENT COUNCILMEMBERS: 

 

MAYOR 

ATTEST: 
 

 

 



 


